CPOA National Board of Directors Meeting
6 December 2016

At 1902 EST, 6 December 2016, National President YNC Kim Lorigan called the meeting to order.

Roll Call of CPOA National Board of Directors:

National President

YNC Kim Lorigan

Present

National Vice President
HSCM Tyron Anderson
Present

National Secretary

YNCS Bruce Garrison
Present

National Treasurer

CWO2 Mark Tahtinen
Present

Region 1 Advisor

BMCS Jack Crowley

Excused Absence
Region 2 Advisor

MKCM Dave Isherwood
Present

Region 3 Advisor

CWO2 Amy Ponce

Present

OLD BUSINESS

Motion by National Vice President HSCM Anderson to accept the National Board of Directors minutes of 7-11 August 2016. Motion seconded by National Treasurer CWO2 Tahtinen.  Carried.

NEW BUSINESS

Motion by National Secretary YNCS Garrison to bring the National Long Range Planning Standing Committee’s request for $750.00 for the winner of our 50th anniversary logo contest to the floor for discussion.  Motion seconded by Region 2 Advisor MKCM Isherwood. Carried
A motion was made by National Secretary YNCS Garrison to amend the National Long Range Planning Standing Committee’s request to read:  “A prize of $750.00 will be awarded to the winner of our 50th anniversary logo contest if he/she attends the 2019 National Convention, and a prize of $500.00 will be awarded to the winner if he/she chooses not to attend.”.  Motion seconded by Region 2 Advisor MKCM Isherwood.  Region 2 Advisor Ponce recused herself from the vote, because she is currently serving on the National Long Range Planning Standing Committee.  Carried.
National Board of Directors discussed giving Holiday bonuses to our National Office employees.

A motion was made by National Treasurer Tahtinen to provide a $250.00 Holiday bonus to each of our National Office employees.  Motion seconded by National Vice President HSCM Anderson.  Carried.

National President YNC Lorigan gave an update on the Walter Gore Memorial Scholarship Program.  Basic information for the Program will be printed in the January 2017 issue of The Chief magazine, and the forms will be available for downloading from the National CPOA website.  The Scholarship Program awards will consist of 2 - $500.00 Scholarships.  This program is open to CPOA and CGEA members in good standing only.

Discussed upcoming convention issues.

National President YNC Lorigan stated that she would be sending out the following letters:


Call to Convention


Request for Permissive Orders

Outstanding Chapter Award


Invitations for the Commandant and MCPOCG
National President YNC Lorigan stated that a new headstone had been installed for the unknown Coastie from the USCGC Tampa sinking off the coast of Wales.  National President stated that several members had donated funds to be used for a new headstone, and as one has already been provided that she would like to contact those who donated and ask if they had any objections in using the funds to provide a plaque for the Vicar and Church to thank them for their continued upkeep of the grave.

Discussed dates for the upcoming 50th Anniversary:


50th Anniversary will be held in the Washington DC area starting on Friday, 5 April 2019 through Saturday 6 April 2019 (inclusive). A 50th Anniversary banquet will be held on the evening of 6 April.


The National Convention will open with registration on Sunday 7 April and will run through Thursday 11 April.

Region 2 Advisor MKCM Isherwood stated that he had received an inquiry from a Chief in Tennessee to start a new Chapter and that he had directed him to the National Office.
GOOD OF THE ORDER

All members wished each other a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year.

There being no further business, a motion was made by the National Treasurer, CWO2 Tahtinen to adjourn.  Motion seconded by National Vice President HSCM Anderson. Carried.

1947 EST meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted

Bruce D. Garrison, YNCS, Ret.

National Secretary
